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sional meetings. The award will include a
$ 100 honorarium and a copy of Guide to
the U.S. Supreme Court (Washington,
D.C.: Congressional Quarterly, 1979)
which is being donated by CQ Press.
Announcement of the award will be
made at the Annual Section Meeting.

The competition is open to papers
authored solely by a graduate student
and presented at a professional meeting.
Co-authored papers (with other graduate
students or with professors) are not eligi-
ble for the award. The papers may be pre-
sented at any professional meeting in-
cluding but not limited to national or
regional political science meetings or af-
filiated professional association meetings
(e.g., Law and Society Association meet-
ings). Competition for the 1985 award
will include papers presented during the
1984-85 academic year, including the
1984 APSA meeting.

A committee of three persons, Robert
Carp, University of Houston (chair);
David Neubauer, University of New

Orleans; and David O'Brien, University of
Virginia, will review the papers submitted
during the year and recommend one for
the award.

Papers may be nominated or may be sub-
mitted by the author. To be considered,
each member of the committee should
receive a copy of the paper. The ad-
dresses of the committee members are:
Robert Carp, Department of Political Sci-
ence, University of Houston, Houston,
TX 77004; David Neubauer, Department
of Political Science, University of New
Orleans, New Orleans, LA 70148; and
David O'Brien, Department of Govern-
ment, University of Virginia, Charlottes-
ville, VA 22901 . •

APSA Selects
Black American and
Chicano/Latino Fellows

Ten students of political science have
been named APSA Fellows for 1985-86.

APSA
The Council of the

American Political Science Association
cordially invites all students

attending the 1985 annual meeting
to a

Reception for Political Science
Graduate Students

on
Friday, August 30
6:30 pm-8:00 pm
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Henry Jenkins Pamela Vines

Adolfo J . Garcia

APSA Graduate
Fellows, 1985-86

Marque Stansberry Carol Lynn Martin
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Seven black American and three Chicano
and Latino Fellows were selected by
members of the APSA Committee on the
Status of Blacks and the Committee on
the Status of Chicanos, respectively.
Three Fellows will receive stipends while
the others will receive an honorary fel-
lowship in recognition of their past record
and unusual promise for graduate study.

The 1985-86 Black American Fellows
are:

Fellows with stipend:
Henry Jenkins, Jackson State College
Carol Martin, Yale University
Pamela Vines, Auburn University

Fellows without stipend:
Marque Stansberry, University of Cali-

nia, Davis
Jacqueline Francis, Dillard University
Kimberly Richmand, Xavier University
Lori Goins, Hampton Institute

The 1985-86 Chicano and Latino Fel-
lows are:

Fellows:
Diane M. Badillo, University of Chicago
Donald Torres, University of Texas,

Austin
Adolfo Jose Garcia, Atlanta University

The committees encourage graduate
departments to pay particular attention
to these ten outstanding students.
Departments are requested to consider
these Fellows for their own fellowships.

Members of the selection committee for
the Black American Fellows included:
Irvin Brown, Indiana University of Penn-
sylvania, and Michael Preston, University
of Illinois-Urbana.

Members of the selection committee for
Chicano and Latino Fellows included:
Rudolfo de la Garza, University of Texas-
Austin; John Garcia, University of Ari-
zona; Henry Higuera, St. John's College,
Isidro Ortiz, University of California-
Santa Barbara; and Harry Pachon, CUNY-
Baruch College. •

American Political Science
Association Delegation Meets
with Chinese Association of
Political Science

A delegation representing the American
Political Science Association (APSA)
traveled to China May 5-18. The group
was hosted by the Chinese Association
of Political Science (CAPS). The APSA
delegation visited members of the
Chinese political science community in
Beijing, Shanghai and Guangzhou.

The purpose of the first exchange be-
tween professional associations was to
familiarize members of the APSA delega-
tion with the state of political science
teaching and research in China, to exam-
ine the role of professional societies in
developing scholarly disciplines, and to
identify areas of programmatic coopera-
tion between CAPS and APSA. The
agenda of future activities between
APSA and CAPS includes development
of undergraduate and graduate curricula
projects; exchanges of scholars and stu-
dents; exchanges of scholarly and pro-
fessional journals and publications,
development of summer seminar pro-
grams on advanced methodology; and
development of opportunities for joint
research projects.

Members of the APSA delegation in-
cluded Richard Fenno (APSA president),
Aaron Wildavsy (APSA president-elect),
Philip Converse (APSA past president),
Kenneth Lieberthal (APSA Ad Hoc China
Committee member), Thomas Mann
(APSA Executive Director), and Robert
Hauck (APSA Assistant Director).

In August 1986, the APSA will host a
delegation from the Chinese Association
of Political Science. The CAPS delegation
will attend the Association's 82nd an-
nual meeting in Washington, DC, as well
as visit several universities' departments
of political science.
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